American Academy of Pediatrics DEDICATED TO THE HEALTH OF ALL CHILDREN



Vermont Chapter

May 6, 2013

Dear Vermont State Representative:

This letter was written and circulated well ahead of the April 17th votes in the United States Senate, Our resolve to prevent gun violence is as strong as ever.

As physicians who provide medical care for Vermont's children, we feel a professional and moral obligation to speak out regarding gun violence prevention. The horrific shootings of 20 young children and 6 adults at Sandy Hook School in Newtown, CT have led to new calls for preventive action nationally-but we must recognize that even in our small mostly-rural state we have seen far too much preventable gun violence. In fact, national data show that Vermont's firearm death rate (all ages) is very close to those of Illinois and California (National Center for Injury Prevention and Control, CDC, data from 1999-2010). The large majority of our firearm deaths occur as suicides, but we have numerous cases of homicide (mostly in cases of domestic violence) and occasional accidental shooting deaths as well. Vermont and Maine have the highest youth firearm suicide rates among all northeast states. All of these deaths affect loved ones, friends and families, including children.

We recognize that large numbers of Vermonters own and use guns for legitimate purposes including hunting and sport shooting, and sometimes for self-defense - and that the vast majority of Vermont gun-owners are meticulous in their attention to safety. At the same time, we are convinced by decades of research and experience that in some cases we could do a better job, at both the personal and public level, of safeguarding our children. We believe in the public health approach to gun violence prevention, which seeks proactive measures that can balance the freedom to keep and bear arms with support for education and policies that can help keep all citizens safe from gun violence.

Specifically, we call on our leaders to:

- Guarantee that all purchases and transfers of ownership of weapons outside of families are carried out with appropriate Background Checks;
- Seek ways to enhance the effectiveness of background checks, for example by requiring that domestic partners or spouses of prospective purchasers are notified of the intent to buy a gun;
- Support better funding and improved access to mental health care;
- Find ways to improve the respectful identification of those with specific mental illness conditions and instability that make it unsafe for them to own weapons, so that background checks can prevent them from obtaining firearms;
- Clarify the responsibility of gun owners regarding safe storage of guns in homes where children live or visit, such that if a child gains access to a recklessly stored firearm and causes or threatens injury, the owner is held appropriately accountable;

Vermont Chapter PO Box 1457 Montpelier, VT 05601 Phone: 802-223-7898 Fax: 802-223-1201 Web: www.aapvt.org

Chapter President Louis A. DiNicola, MD, FAAP Gifford Medical Center 44 South Main Street PO Box 2000 Randolph, VT 05060 802-728-2423 LdiNicola@gittordmed.org

Chapter Vice President Barbara Frankowski, MD, FAAP University Pediatrics 1 South Prospect Street Burlington, VT 05401 802-847-4696 parbara.frankowskita vimednet.org

Chapter Secretary-Treasurer Michael Kilcullen, MD, FAAP 32 Pleasant Street

Woodstock, VT 05091 802-457-5001

Michael.Kilcullenca mahhc.org

Chapter Executive Board Kristen Connolly, MD Stephen Contompasis, MD. FAAP Wendy S. Davis, MD, FAAP Monica Fiorenza, MD, FAAP Mark Harris, MD, FAAP Breena Holmes, MD, FAAP Beth Jillson, MD, FAAP Michael Kilcullen, MD, FAAP Jerry Larabee, M.D., FAAP Kelli Lund, M.D. Laura Murphy, MD, FAAP Joseph Nasca, MD, FAAP Karyn Patno, MD, FAAP Valerie Rooney, MD, FAAP

**Immediate Past President** Kim Aakre, MD, FAAP P.O. Box 165 Hartland, VT 05048 802-436-1619

**Executive Director** Stephanie Winters 134 Main Street PO Box 1457 Montpelier, VT 05601 802-223-7898 swinterstättnukorg

- Limit the ability of people to gain access to or use highly lethal military-style weapons, either by reinstating the Assault Weapons Ban in a strengthened form for greater effectiveness, and/or by banning the sale of high-capacity magazines;
- Increase enforcement of laws against gun-trafficking and "straw purchases";
- Reverse the federal restrictions imposed since 1997 that have impeded public health research on firearm injuries, their causes and prevention; and
- Support educational and research efforts to address root causes of violence, including those related to poverty, violence in the media, and substance use and abuse.

Sincerely,

Louis A. DiNicola, M.D., FAAP President, AAPVT Chapter Eliot Nelson, M.D., FAAP Member, AAP Council on Injury, Violence and Poison Prevention

Also signed by the following Vermont Pediatricians,

Kimberly Aakre, MD, FAAP Elisabeth Anson, Denise Aronzon, MD, FAAP Alexandra Bannach, MD Marie Berg, MD, FAAP Heather Bradeen, MD, FAAP Johana Brakeley, MD, FAAP Leah Burke, MD, FAAP Katherine Clark Rachel Cohen, MD John Cole, MD Richard Colletti, MD, FAAP Rebecca Collman, MD, FAAP Gregory Connolly, MD, FAAP Kristen Connolly, MD Paul Costello, MD, FAAP Emily Davie, MD Wendy Davis, MD, FAAP John DiMichele, MD, FAAP Morris Earle, MD, FAAP Shannon Evans, MD Lauren Faricy, MD Barry Finette, MD Monica Fiorenza, MD, FAAP Lewis First, MD, FAAP Amelia Fisher, MD Allison Foertsch, MD Barb Frankowski, MD, FAAP Bradley Friesen, MD, FAAP William Gerson, MD, FAAP Niels Giddins, MD, FAAP

Rebecca Goodman, MD, FAAP Andrea Green, MD, FAAP John Gundy, MD, FAAP Joseph Hagan, MD, FAAP Eliot Hall, MD, FAAP Mark Harris, MD, FAAP Debra Hartswick, MD, FAAP Anne Haydock, MD, FAAP Breena Holmes, MD, FAAP Alan Homans, MD James Hughes, MD, FAAP Elizabeth Hunt, MD, FAAP Deborah Jerard, MD, FAAP Joshua Kantrowitz, MD, FAAP Barbara Kennedy, MD, FAAP Marshall Land, MD, FAAP Jerry Larrabee, MD, FAAP Daniel L Levin, MD, FAAP Indra Lovko, MD, FAAP Lynn Luginbuhl, MD, FAAP Lynn Mann, DO, FAAP Lauren McLaughlin, MD Pauline Mills, MD Louisa Mook Colleen Moran, MD Thomas Moseley, MD, FAAP Laura Murphy, MD, FAAP Audrey Naylor, MD, FAAP Judy Orton, MD, FAAP Adrienne Pahl, MD Karyn Patno, MD, FAAP

Robert Pfister, MD, FAAP Joshua Plavin, MD, FAAP Elizabeth Prabhu, MD Donna Queyquep, MD, FAAP Lori Racha, MD, FAAP Peter Reed, MD Jill Rinehart, MD, FAAP Timothy Rogers, MD Valerie Rooney, MD, FAAP Paul Rosenau, MD, FAAP Catherine Rude, MD, FAAP Richard A Salerno, MD, FAAP Kennith Sartorelli, MD, FAAP Gregory Schulte, MD Mike Seaton, MD, FAAP Mark Shwayder, MD David Stifler, MD, FAAP Donald Swartz, MD, FAAP Timothy Tanner, MD, FAAP David Toll, MD, FAAP John Trumper, MD, FAAP Pam Udomprasert, MD, FAAP Jane Uva, MD, MPH, FAAP Alicia Veit, MD, FAAP Mort Wasserman, MD, FAAP Stan Weinberger, MD, FAAP Ann Wittpenn, MD, FAAP Ellen Wolfson, MD, FAAP Stephen Wood, MD, FAAP Rebecca Yukica, DO, FAAP